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July 27, 2015
Municipal Manager/MOA Staff & GBOS

Quarterly Meeting

MEETING MINUTES FINAL
4:00 p.m.  Anchorage City Hall
Call to Order 4 pm

GBOS: 

Erin Eker, Robert Snitzer, Sam Daniel, Tommy O’Malley, 
MOA:

Kyle Kelley, Girdwood Liaison; Todd Sherwood, Law; Maury Robinson, Public

Works; Tammy Oswald, Real Estate; Gary Jones, Public Works; Jerry Hanson, Engineering; Al Czajkowski;  Mike Abbott, City Manager; Ethan Berkowitz, Mayor
AWWU:
Steve Nuss
Other:
Mike Opalka; Assemblyman Bill Evans; Diana Livingston; Todd Jacobson, Boutet Co; Monica Gokey, APRN; Lou Theiss
Mike Abbott introduces himself and states that the quarterly meetings are a great idea and that Mayor Berkowitz and the administration plan to continue these meetings as well as attending meetings in Girdwood.

Tommy O’Malley states that GBOS is different than other community councils. Mike Abbott says that the GBOS is an elected body.

Mayor Berkowitz attended briefly.  Sam Daniel quickly asked for information regarding the supposed letter that states that the Alaska State Troopers cannot contract with a community such as Girdwood.  Mayor Berkowitz states that this seems to be an urban myth.  There has been no statute or letter found that prohibits the State Troopers from extending service to a community and being paid directly for their work by the community.  This does not mean that they will do it.  They have clearly stated that they don’t want to.  MOA is in the early stages of figuring this out. 

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
[image: image2.png]



1. Public Safety in Girdwood
GBOS heard from Mayor Berkowitz at the July 20, 2015 GBOS meeting that his administration is working with Governor Walker to find resolution to Girdwood public safety issue.  GBOS requests update on this and information on what they can do to assist.   Sam Daniel and Tommy O’Malley co-chairs will give a briefing on where the Girdwood Public Safety Task Force is in dealing with this issue. 
Department of Public Safety (Troopers) is not enthused to retain Girdwood and be paid directly from Girdwood taxpayers.

At the policy making level in Juneau, there is interest in considering any reasonable proposal.

Conversation is with Department of Public Safety and Governors office.

Sam Daniel says that past administration charged GBOS to suggest level of service that would work for Girdwood after learning that the regular service was not palatable to Girdwood taxpayers.  Task force created bare-bones service without office, provided written proposal to previous administration.  Task Force is interested in pursing this model with Office of Management and Budget, Municipal Attorney, Police Union, to establish what the minimum level of service that would be acceptable to them for Girdwood law enforcement.  

12AM Jan 1, 2015 trooper service ends, April, 2105 is earliest possible election.

After that point, coverage from APD is at discretion of APD for major incidents. 

 Task force thinks it is important to pursue other options to present model for voters to consider.
Mike Abbott says Anchorage Police Department doesn’t feel that they can provide the lower level service:  staffing, training, and standard operations & procedures do not support bare-bones model.  Full service costs between $2-3 million, which is less than mill rate increase covers.

APD is also not prepared staffing-wise to deliver service 25 miles from their current service area.

Sam Daniel says this is a major departure from what was discussed with Chief Mew in Girdwood.  Task Force wants to know what the lowest level of service that is acceptable to Anchorage Police Department.

Mike Abbott confirms that the APD is stretched thin with the existing service area.  It is asking a lot for them to adapt procedures and staffing to accommodate Girdwood’s needs.

GBOS is trying to be good stewards to the community, seeking a viable solution to our public safety.  Paradigm shift from prior administration to create hybrid model and now there is a possibility of contracting with troopers but no flexibility in Anchorage Police Department.  Task Force is looking for solution prior to January 1.

Sam Daniel asks what the Public Safety Task Force should do to proceed. 
Mike Abbott says that the MOA will:
· Continue to work with Troopers to allow Anchorage (Girdwood) to pay for service at the same level as in the past.

· Request going out to troopers to find out the cost to continue this service

Girdwood may need to consider if continuing trooper service will provide adequate service.

Sam Daniel:  Can we request research on what other models could be entertained?

Mike Abbott responds that Chief Mew has indicated that the only level of service that APD is comfortable with is 3 officers on a 24/7 basis.

Although Girdwood needs only a rural style of public safety standard, that is not what standard of APD training.

Erin Eker:  If AST is able to stay in Girdwood, will Girdwood taxpayers be encumbered with cost of highway patrol?  Abbott thinks that this is covered by AST, however level of staffing is unknown.  Trooper Opalka says much of highway enforcement funding is funded by Federal Grants.  

Sam Daniel says that Girdwood tries to be self-sufficient, operating within our budget and relying on MOA only when necessary.  We’d like a way to solve this problem on a local level.  It would be a great challenge to have voters in Anchorage and Girdwood to go for Anchorage Police Service area.  Only looking for a way to contract with the state is not enough, need to have other options on the table.
Without some law enforcement in place after Jan 1, strong concern for uptick in crime, highway deaths, etc and then this will become a topic that gets attention.  It is better to be proactive than to have the resulting losses from lack of service.

Mike Abbott says we need to consider Plan C and Plan D:

Sam Daniel says that Task Force and Girdwood have discussed neighborhood watch, constable, Whittier police co-op.

Mike Abbott:  To get police powers for some authorized entity, there may be options other than APD and AST.

Lou Theiss:  Regarding Whittier option. Whittier municipal attorney says it is viable for Girdwood to partner on their credential for police service. It is worthwhile keeping this on the table.  Attorney indicated that main challenge could be with the APD police union.

Most popular idea in Girdwood is for community policing.  

Moving forward:

MOA will continue to pursue state option (troopers).


Sending letter to troopers, should hear back shortly.


Have been rapid in response recently.


Proposal to Commissioner or Colonel of Troopers with contact to governor and

 legislature. 

MOA will continue to have APD work on options.

MOA will have chief provide written response to bare-bones model supplied by Task Force.

Kyle Kelley adds that task force created bare-bones option as a baseline conversation with APD to establish what could be achieved for less than 2.9 mills ($1.5 million in assessed taxes from Girdwood tax base).  Mike Abbott states that APD may not be the service delivery entity for hybrid model (other than 3 officers 24/7).

Tommy O’Malley:  this will have to come to public vote, regardless of option being considered.

Special election could be prior to April General Election.

Next meeting:  Discuss results of state discussion regarding Troopers.

2. GBOS as the Girdwood Community Council
GBOS was advised by Darrel Hess, MOA Ombudsmen, in 2014 that their role as Community Council was not consistent with municipal code as they are an elected body.  After public meetings and joint sessions of the Land Use Committee (LUC) and GBOS, the opinion of LUC and GBOS was to find a way to continue with the status quo. The LUC will continue in its role as non-elected advisory sub-committee to GBOS.  LUC provides one person, one vote representation, and represents members of the community not within the Girdwood Service Area.  GBOS has sent a resolution to the MOA Ombudsmen to request a change in Charter to make this change for Girdwood (attached).   LUC and GBOS request information on how to change Anchorage Municipal Charter so that GBOS is able to continue to act as the Girdwood Community Council.  
Group opts to discuss directly with Todd Sherwood and Darryl Hess.

3. Discussion of Girdwood’s 2016 State CIP List requests
GBOS is interested to learn what the process is for MOA Capital Improvement Projects funding requests for 2016.

Same as last year.

4. Girdwood Service Area formal agreement with DOT on winter maintenance of Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor
Upon completion of the scheduled rebuilding of the Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor, Girdwood Service Area would like to officially define who is responsible for the winter & summer maintenance of this DOT corridor.  Due to lack of DOT road maintenance, Girdwood Road service contractor has been maintaining the path in the winter even though it a DOT right of way and GBOS does not have an official agreement with the state to do so.  GBOS requests assistance from the MOA in determining who will maintain this area once the corridor is rebuilt in 2016. 
Girdwood requests help from MOA to draft this agreement. GBOS to draft agreement on scope and MOA will help with verbiage.  Send to Mike Abbott and he’ll assign on municipal level.

5. Update on Girdwood Industrial Park
GBOS would like a status update on the platting, lot staking and road improvements of the industrial park managed by HLB. 
Steve Nuss says that corners have been staked, design at 65% level.  Working on getting lots out of flood hazards.  Trying to bid later this fall for construction in 2016.
6. Update on status of addition of Girdwood Cemetery

In the April election, Girdwood voters approved adding Cemetery powers to the GBOS budget.  GBOS requests assistance in getting a budget created for this new power.  GBOS would like to move money from their undesignated fund so that the Cemetery committee can proceed with producing an RFP for suitability study of the selected site.
$15,000 in undesignated funds were budgeted 2 years ago for RFP for suitability study. Now that area is in GBOS powers, able to move to new budget line.  Work with Morrie to get funds moved to start project.
7. Girdwood School Completion and Open House

The Girdwood K-8 School remodel and reconstruction project will conclude with an open house on August 18 from 5-7PM.  GBOS wants to make sure that administration and Assembly representatives are aware of their invitation to this event.

Extended invitation on August 18 from 5-7.  

8. Update on Mayor’s GBOS Appointment 

GBOS Seat B is currently vacant and they are seeking information regarding how to appoint someone to that position. 
Mayor and assembly can appoint.  GBOS make written recommendation for mayor to support.

9. Arlberg Road project
The HLB is proposing a disposal by conservation easement of HLB lands for the required wetland mitigation.

In order to move forward on Arlberg extension, want to use easement. Will be introduced to assembly on 8/11, HLB is 8/13.

If GBOS has comments, they should speak soon.

10. Girdwood South Townsite Tract D-5
HLB anticipates beginning the process to see approval for the disposal of Girdwood South Townsite Tract D-5 consisting of 14.36 acres. 
Appraisal back on area that was “squirrel cages”.  Tammy wants to market one of the lots.  14 acres, zoned GC5. This will be a topic at the September HLB meeting.  
Subject area is across from Baseball field, next to TASC area.

Next meeting is MON October 26 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

Meeting adjourned 5.05PM
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